ANC 6A Transportation & Public Space Committee Meeting Minutes
Capitol Hill Towers (900 G Street NE)

September 15, 2008
 

I. Meeting called to order 7:10 pm
II. Introductions (5 minutes)
A. Present: Shane Artim, Lance Brown, Commissioner David Holmes and Omar Mahmud, Chair.
III. Announcements

A. Bike DC Event Street Closures: September 27, 2008
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee there would be street closures along E. Capitol Street and other streets near RFK stadium for the upcoming Bike DC event

ii. Commissioner Holmes informed the committee there would be more closings along C Street NE, 17thStreet NE and 19th Street NE.
IV. New Business
A. Ongoing C Street NE Issues with Ken Granata of Rosedale Citizens’ Alliance
i. Background: Mr. Granata proposes a redesign of C Street NE, which has been designated a “minor arterial” by DDOT, to curb the high volume traffic levels neighbors along the street now have to deal with.  Due to the street’s designation as a minor arterial, restrictions on certain types of vehicles and the implementation of certain traffic calming measures are not allowed.

ii. Mr. Granata requested meetings with DDOT a couple of years ago to discuss the C Street neighbors’ concerns.  Mr. Granata has also met with Councilmember Wells and MPD officials.
iii. DDOT recently conducted a study to determine the volume of traffic on C Street during commuting hours.  Although Mr. Granata has not learned the results yet, he estimates 30,000 plus vehicles travel westbound daily.  Mr. Granata reported that, according to the Capitol Hill Transportation Study, 90% of this traffic originates outside of the District.  Derrick Hardy of DDOT promised to forward Mr. Granata the recently completed study shortly.  Mr. Granata promised to inform our committee of the results once he receives a copy of the study.
iv. Mr. Granata would also like to establish C Street as a “green gateway” that would link to the Anacostia river trail.
v. Mr. Granata’s brainstorming sessions with Councilmember Wells and DDOT officials identified the 16th Street crossing as a choke point where westbound C Street traffic splits up.  Those at the session proposed moving the choke point to a point before 21st Street NE to divert the heavy congested traffic areas neighbors now experience.  DDOT indicated it would consider this proposal and agreed to do a study to determine the potential effects such a change would have on other parts of the neighborhood.

vi. Mr. Granata hopes DDOT will come up with a way to make C Street only two lanes each way by widening the median, installing bulbouts and implementing other infrastructure changes.  In addition, he hopes DDOT will also install signage reminding motorists that they are drving through a neighborhood with children playing, heavy pedestrian traffic, bicyclists, etc.  New striping and lighting would also be a part of the plan.
vii. Mr. Granata played a video he made of morning commute traffic traveling westbound on C Street during one light cycle.  The video showed very heavy traffic volumes and large commercial trucks traveling down the street.
viii. Mr. Granata reported that some progress has been made, such as new speed limit signs and a traffic camera at 18th and C Street.  However, all acknowledged that these are only small fixes for a much larger problem.  Mr. Brown made a point that the road needs to be redesigned to really have an impact.  Mr. Granata expressed his belief that the 11th Street Bridge project will help reduce the congestion along this corridor.  Some members of the committee expressed disagreement with this assertion.
ix. Mr. Granata asked to meet with our committee again to further brainstorm and seek solutions for improving the conditions along C Street NE.  Mr. Mahmud informed Mr. Granata that the committee stands ready to assist anyway we can.  Mr. Mahmud also expressed a desire to make C Street as liveable and walkable as possible.  Mr. Granata agreed to keep us in the loop on his efforts and to let us know if any specific ANC action will be helpful.
B. Sherwood Field Maintenance Request
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee of his desire to improve Sherwood Recreation Center’s field.

ii. Mr. Brown informed the committee he has dealt with Josh McPherson of the Department of Parks and Recreation on a request to improve volleyball facilities at another District park and that he proved to be quite helpful.  Mr. Brown agreed to forward Mr. Mahmud Mr. McPherson’s contact information so that we can start a request through him.
V. Old Business

A. 1400 Maryland Ave. NE Shell Station Follow-Up: Request for Volunteers
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee of the ANC’s efforts to date, including the recently granted request to consolidate DAG Petroleum’s public space applications into one hearing.  Approval of this request pushed back the public space hearing for one month.

ii. Neighborhood resident, Gilda Norris , came to the meeting to express support for the ANC’s effort to deny DAG Petroleum’s use of public space at 1400 Maryland Ave. NE.
iii. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee that Commissioner Schultheiss is in need of volunteers to help with this effort (gather petition signatures, research, web site content, etc.).  Ms. Norris indicated an interest in lending a hand to the effort.

B. H Street Streetcar Alliance Update
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee of a  meeting for key stakeholders to be held in October..  Mr. Brown expressed an interested in attending the meeting with Mr. Mahmud.
C. Maryland Ave./10th Street NE Crosswalk Markings Update
i. Mr. Mahmud informed the committee he recently received notice that his city service request to improve the signage and street striping to enhance pedestrian safety at this intersection had been completed.  However, a visual inspection of the intersection the day of the meeting by Mr. Mahmud indicated this not to be the case.  Mr. Mahmud passed around photos of the intersection and the intersection at 7th and Maryland NE, where the city has improved signage and street striping to enhance pedestrian safety.

ii. Given that neighborhood concerns about the safety of this intersection have not been addressed properly and that children regularly cross this dangerous intersection (it was pointed out that a playground exists at this intersection and a day care center is run nearby), Mr. Mahmud recommended the committee approve a follow up letter to DDOT on this issue..
iii. Mr. Mahmud made a motion that the committee recommend the ANC send a letter to DDOT requesting better signage and street striping at 7th and Maryland NE to enhance pedestrian safety.  Mr. Artim seconded the motion, which passed without objection.  Mr. Mahmud agreed to prepare a draft letter to be considered by the Commission.
VI. Additional Community Comment
A. A concern was raised about the timing of lights along certain stretches of roadway and how that may contribute to motorists speeding through ANC 6A neighborhoods.  Mr. Brown  informed the committee he knows  a person at DDOT who has access to the light timing computer.  Mr. Brown agreed to contact this person and look into ways to address this issue.
VII. Meeting adjourned at 8:13 pm.
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